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th

, 2015      Oneonta District Office UMC Newsletter 

of the Upper New York Annual Conference 

“Living the gospel of Jesus Christ and Being God’s love with our neighbors in all places.”   

 

Together, let us pray for 
 

The people of Hartwick and Mount Vision UMCs and Pastor Rich Howard  

all those who suffer and those in trouble 

those who struggle with addiction 

all who suffer violence 

for the concerns of our local communities 

for all children, teachers, and school staff, beginning a new school year and preparing for a new Fall semester  

neighbors served by our food pantries, community meal ministries, thrift shops 

for the world, its peoples, and its leaders 

for wisdom and justice in our national and community conversations around racism 

for places of conflict, near and far- for grace to see each person as a child of God 

for the Church universal- its leaders, its members, and its mission 

New faith communities in Upper New York Conference 

for the congregations of the Schoharie Region  

for those participating in the Oneonta District Fall Orientation on Thurs. Sept. 10th at First Oneonta 

UMC

 

District & Conference Events Coming Soon 

Date 
Time Item Location 

Thurs., 

Sept 

10th 

 2:30 - 6 PM 

or 

5:00-8:30 pm 

Fall Orientation for 

Pastors and Lay Lead-

ers  

First Oneonta UMC - Embury Room 

Tues., 

Sept. 

22nd 

5:30 pm  dCOS - District Com-

mittee on Superintend-

ency 

Downstairs District Office 

Fri. 
Sept. 25 

 Boundaries Training   Shenendehowa UMC, Clifton Park 

see details below to register 

    

Sat. 

Sept 

26th 

9am-2:30 Connect and Revive 

District Gathering 

Cobleskill UMC 

Child Care will be provided – Also remember to indicate any spe-

cial Dietary needs to Michelle ( email; coby.umc@verizon.net / 

Call:  518-234-3671  ) when registering  

Click Here for Flyer and how to register 

mailto:coby.umc@verizon.net


 

Sat Oct 

17th 

  Boundaries Training   Sky Lake Camp and Retreat Center, Windsor  
 see details below to register 

    

Oct 24
th

 

& 31
st
 

8 am – 2pm  Lay Servant Training  At Elm Park UMC – Click here for Flyer  

    

Sat. Oct. 

31 

 Safe Sanctuaries    

Training 

Safe Sanctuaries Training Class at Elm Park – please register by 

using Lay Servant Training Brochure  

Sun., 

Nov. 

15th 

Following  

Worship 

Service 

Sidney Regional 

Church Conference   

Sidney UMC 

Mon., 

Nov. 

16th 

 TBA  Norwich Regional 

Church Conference  
Broad St Norwich UMC 

(Note place change due to accessibility) 

Tues., 

Nov. 

17th 

TBA   Oneonta Regional Church 

Conference  
Elm Park UMC 

Wed., 

Nov. 

18th 

TBA   Cooperstown Regional 

Church Conference  
Cooperstown UMC 

Thurs., 

Nov. 

19th 

TBA   Schoharie Regional 

Church Conference  
Esperance- Sloansville UMC 

Tues., 

Dec 1st 

9am-2:30pm Advent Day Apart – 

God’s Gifts of Grace 

Unadilla UMC 

Tues., 

March 

1st, 

2016 

TBA   Lenten Day Apart  TBA 

Sat., 

March 

5th, 

2016 

 TBA   Oneonta District Day  Elm Park UMC 

Thurs., 

April 

14th, 

2016 

TBA   Bishop's Day on the 

District   

TBA 

 

THIS WEEK      FALL  ORIENTATION FOR PASTORS, WORSHIP LEADERS AND 

LAY LEADER (OR OTHER LAYPERSON  IN LEADERSHIP)– Thurs.,Sept. 10th  

Afternoon Session- 2:30pm to 6pm OR  Evening Session- 5pm-8:30pm; at First United Methodist 

Church of Oneonta (Sharing dinner and communion in the 5-6 hour) 

Reminder to all those planning on sharing our dinner hour together – Please bring your $6.00 (price of 

Meal ) with you. 



 

 

Boundary Awareness Training for Pastors 

This training is mandatory for all pastors and lay worship leaders 

under appointment   

in the Upper New York Annual Conference. 

(This is not the same as Safe Sanctuary Training!) 

 In our life together, we are called to maintain boundaries as a means of maintaining covenant with each other 

and with those whom we serve. Understanding these boundaries and strategies to maintain them is important 

to our ministry together. 

Beginning in September 2015, the Upper New York Conference Board of Ordained Ministry is offering 

Boundary Awareness Training for all clergy under appointment. This training is mandatory for all pastors in 

the Upper New York Annual Conference. The trainings will be led by the Rev. Diane Wheatley, in partnership 

with the Capital Region Theological Center. Rev. Wheatley is an ordained clergy member of the Evangelical 

Lutheran Church of America. 

Sessions will be held on the following dates and locations: 

Sept. 24, 2015 Casowasco Camp and Retreat Center, Moravia- Filled -  

Sept. 25, 2015 Shenendehowa United Methodist Church, Clifton Park 

Sept. 26, 2015 Plattsburgh United Methodist Church, Plattsburgh 

Oct. 17, 2015 Sky Lake Camp and Retreat Center, Windsor 

Oct. 27, 2015 Findley Camp and Retreat Center, Clymer 

Oct. 28, 2015 Asbury Camp and Retreat Center, Silver Lake 

Oct. 29, 2015 Canton United Methodist Church, Canton 

Jan. 9, 2016 Casowasco Camp and Retreat Center, Moravia 

You are welcome to register for any event, pending space availability. You need only attend one event. You 

may register online for any event through the Capital Region Theological Center 

athttps://crtc.org/upcoming/eventgroup. 

Total fee for the course is $85, which will be due upon check-in at the training. You will have the option to 

request a mini-grant ($30) from your available continuing education funds from the Board of Ordained Ministry 

during the registration process or by contacting the Rev. Wayne Mort atwayneamort@aol.com. You will receive 

notification regarding the awarding of these funds prior to the event. You should come to the course prepared 

to pay. 

FOR EVERYTHING THERE IS A SEASON. – Services of Healing in Schoharie Region  

  Pastor Maryellen Moore of Middleburgh UMC and retired Rev. Janice Palm offered a service of 

Love and Reconciliation at the Middleburgh United Methodist Church on July 29.  The invitation went 

out to all fifteen United Methodist Churches in the Schoharie Valley Cooperative:  “…A Time to 

Heal….” For everything there is a season, and a time for every matter under heaven. We are in an in-

between time. In order for us as church folk to move forward, we need a Time to Recognize and Hon-

or where we are, so we can begin A Time to Heal and A Time to Move Forward.   Click here to read 

more… 

https://crtc.org/upcoming/eventgroup
mailto:wayneamort@aol.com


 

There is an open invitation to the next healing service, scheduled for October 4 at 3:00 p.m., in the 

Warnerville sanctuary led by United Methodist lay and clergy.   

 

Local Church News 

Women's Retreat: "Garden Getaway" Take a walk with God on Sept. 12 at Sand Hill UMC. This 

one day women's retreat will run from 8:30-4:30 and will provide an opportunity to get away from 

the busyness of life. Stop and smell the roses as you relax with friends, share laughter and stories, and 

spend time with God.  The cost for materials will be $15. It is being sponsored and run by Sand Hill, 

Mt. Upton, and Unadilla Center United Methodist Churches.  Women of all ages and denominations 

are invited to join us. Please call Claudia Jenkins at 563-7713 for information and to receive 

registration materials. Please share this information with your church, your family and your friends. 

 

Wanted: Set of hand bells :  Milford UMC would like to either purchase, or borrow, a set of 

handbells. We have a lot of enthusiastic volunteers, but no hand bells to play! If you can help, please 

call 434-7188 and speak to Pastor Sylvia Barrett. Thank you! 

 

Rev. Jorge Acevedo coming to UNY  

Opportunities for the entire AC to be a part of his time in UNY.  Please refer to the article  open to all 

on evangelism (see this story- http://www.unyumc.org/news/article/be-inspired-to-rethink-

evangelism-this-fall-with-the-rev.-jorge-acevedo). 

 
What is UMVIM?  UM Volunteers in Mission (VIM) exists to promote, encourage, and enable Christians to ex-

emplify “Christian Love in Action” through short-term mission service in the United States and abroad.  It pro-

vides opportunities for service by developing and nurturing relationships with domestic and international lead-

ers.  Projects might include helping with long-term recovery after a disaster, assisting with health care or com-

munity development, doing building repairs for people who are unable to do so, working in a thrift store, and 

working with people to improve their lives in whatever ways we can.  Developing caring relationships is an in-

tegral part of a VIM experience. 

 

Who should attend team leader training?  If you are interested in learning more about being a VIM team 

leader or if you want to be a better team member, this training is for you!  Team Leader Training is required for 

all first time UMVIM team leaders, but all interested persons are welcome to attend. 

 

What will be covered in the training?  Topics will include picking a project, team roles, choosing members, 

making a budget, fundraising, necessary forms, youth teams, safe sanctuaries, team health and safety, telling 

the story, cultural considerations, spiritual development, and international and medical teams. 

 

When, where, and how to register for the training – It will be held Sat. Oct. 24, 9AM – approximately 4PM, 

at the Jonesville UMC in Clifton Park.  There will be a $20 fee for materials and lunch.  Course will be taught by 

Cathie and Jay Dunkleberger and Jan and Pete Huston.  Both couples served as conference coordinators of VIM 

in the former Troy Conference.  For more information contact Jan and Pete Huston at hustonjp24@gmail.com 

or 518-399-0919 or Jay and Cathie Dunkleberger at jaydunkleb@gmail.com or 518-371-7071.  Register by 

contacting the Huston.  Registration is required by Oct. 17.  

http://www.unyumc.org/news/article/be-inspired-to-rethink-evangelism-this-fall-with-the-rev.-jorge-acevedo
http://www.unyumc.org/news/article/be-inspired-to-rethink-evangelism-this-fall-with-the-rev.-jorge-acevedo
mailto:hustonjp24@gmail.com
mailto:jaydunkleb@gmail.com


 

 

UNY Notes : Keep your fall schedule open for these opportunities 

There's still time to get in on three great opportunities to increase the vitality of your local congrega-

tion: 

 Hand to Plow groups are in formation right now. Registration for year one and for continuation 

are available on Upper New York's website. The registration deadline is Sept. 15. 

 Opportunity for developing leaders and increasing vitality is Tending the Fire. For more infor-

mation and registration, click here. 

For more information about these or any of the Vital Congregations opportunities, contact the Rev. 

Dr. Aaron M. Bouwens, Conference Director of Vital Congregations, at aaronbouwens@unyumc.org or 

(315) 424-7878, ext. 338. 

 
 

Red Bird Mission 
Red Bird Mission Shoebox Project - 2015 

 

It is time to begin filling shoeboxes for the Red Bird Mission Christmas Shoebox Project.  This is a 

most worthwhile project serving the Red Bird Mission Conference of the United Methodist Church 

and their clientele.  This project is worthy of your consideration.  For more information about Red Bird 

Mission and the Christmas 'Shoebox project, click here. 

 
Nicaragua 2016 

 

A VIM team will be going to Nicaragua in 2016.  Tentative dates are March 3—17.  The team 

will be working with Dr. Belinda Forbes, UM missionary dentist.  Belinda works with Accion Medica 

Cristiana (Christian Medical Action/ AMC), an agency that works with some of the poorest people in 

Nicaragua, the second poorest country in our hemisphere.  The team will probably do health related 

work but not direct medical care.  Work might include assisting with dental care, health education, 

construction, etc. AMC will look at the team’s skills and the community’s needs to determine the work 

and the location.  It is expected that the team will go to the northeastern region, the RACCN, which is 

regarded as the poorest area of Nicaragua.  

The team is being sponsored by First UMC, Schenectady, which has a covenant relationship 

with Dr. Forbes.  Anticipated cost will be $2000-2500.  Team leader is Cindy Schulte.  You can contact 

her at tacks5@hotmail.com or 518-374-3012 for more information or an application.  You can also 

contact Jan Huston for more information at hustonjp24@gmail.com or 518-399-0919.  AMC has a 

website where you can learn more about the work they do with the warm, friendly people of this 

beautiful country – http://amcenglish.org.  It is hoped that the team will be formed by mid-Sept. so 

get your application in soon! 

 

Support Africa 360 

http://www.unyumc.org/ministries/hand-to-plow
http://www.unyumc.org/about/tending-the-fire
https://mail.unyumc.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=FJDt3XcSsnUqhHwJZoOiQi6LNeP2WVSQwIw63AL207Xy3Ck4c63SCG0AYQBpAGwAdABvADoAYQBhAHIAbwBuAGIAbwB1AHcAZQBuAHMAQAB1AG4AeQB1AG0AYwAuAG8AcgBnAA..&URL=mailto%3aaaronbouwens%40unyumc.org
https://sites.google.com/site/oneontadistrictumc/ministries/red-bird-shoe-box-mission
mailto:tacks5@hotmail.com
mailto:hustonjp24@gmail.com
http://amcenglish.org/


 

Churches all over the conference are answering the call to support Africa 360. The Africa 360 Challenge 

2.0 was issued at Annual Conference in May, and each church has received a goal card to encourage them to 

participate. If your church did not receive a goal card, or has any other questions about resources, a speaker, or 

brainstorming creative ideas, email Laurel O’Connor, Africa 360 Field Coordinator at 

LaurelOConnor@unyumc.org.  There are resources and information online as well: 

http://www.unyumc.org/mission/africa-360. The August issue of the Advocate is dedicated specifically to Africa 

360, so keep your eyes open for that issue that will be filled with church stories, ideas, and resources that are 

available for use. 

 In other news, the Albany District Ministry Team and the "AU Breakfast Table" have initiated an en-

dowed scholarship to honor Virgia Phoenix, a remarkable woman and this year's recipient of the Denman 

award at Conference. Virgia's local church, First UMC, Schenectady, has joined as co-sponsor. If you would like 

to give a gift to honor Virgia and the profound impact she continues to have in the Upper New York Confer-

ence, please send donations to the Upper New York Conference office, written to UNYAC with “AU-Virgia 

Phoenix” in the memo line. If your church would like to take an offering for the Virgia Phoenix endowed schol-

arship and would like specially-marked envelopes, please contact Laurel O’Connor 

(LaurelOConnor@unyumc.org). If a church or group of churches is interested in honoring someone and would 

like more details about endowing a full scholarship to Africa University, please contact the Conference Office 

for full details. 

 

Laurel O’Connor 

Field Coordinator, Africa 360 

Upper New York Conference 

315-424-7878 ext. 327 

Africa 360: Health and Education for Generations 

If you want to go fast, go alone. If you want to go far, go together. –African Proverb 

 

Camping & Retreat Ministries - http://www.unyumc.org/about/crm 

Sign Up for a Summer Program TODAY! 

Wild action and pure fun, sun-soaked days, friends, great food, and all in a spectacular setting. What makes 

summer camp so special? We love kids! And we’re built from the ground up for kids to experience an 

unforgettable, life-changing week. Step out of the everyday and soar into another world! Sign up today 

at www.campsandretreats.org  for a choice of over 180 summer programs for children and youth PLUS we 

have over 30 programs for adults, families, special needs adults, and clergy! Questions? E-mail us 

at info@campsandretreats.org or call us at 315-424-7878 ext. 309 or TOLL FREE: 855-424-7878  ext. 309.  See 

you soon! 

 

Chuck Knows Church videos on The Committee at  http://www.chuckknowschurch.com The latest 
is Evangelism.-Other good ones are the Pilot, Hospitality, Reflecting the Community, and Our 
Purpose. Great for use with your Administrative Council or other leadership group! There is a 

downloadable discussion guide available for each segment. 

 
 

NATIVE AMERICAN FESTIVALS in New York 2015 

    September 5-6    33rd Annual Iroquois Indian Festival Iroquois Indian Museum       324 Caverns Road  

Howes Cave, NY 

mailto:LaurelOConnor@unyumc.org
http://www.unyumc.org/mission/africa-360
https://mail.unyumc.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=x_PbrlRhu8TECl9ZYbW7SE3lQrv209NwiQ351hCGawRTRoDT0IvSCG0AYQBpAGwAdABvADoATABhAHUAcgBlAGwATwBDAG8AbgBuAG8AcgBAAHUAbgB5AHUAbQBjAC4AbwByAGcA&URL=mailto%3aLaurelOConnor%40unyumc.org
http://www.unyumc.org/about/crm
http://www.campsandretreats.org/
mailto:info@campsandretreats.org
http://www.chuckknowschurch.com/


 

 September 12-13  Seneca Indian Fall Festival            Cattaraugus Territory 

 September 12-13  Akwesasne Pow Wow     Grand entry at 12 noon.   Akwesasne Territory, Mohawk                 

                  Nation ,Anowarakowa Arena    Cornwall Island, Ontario.                                              

September 12-13  Saratoga Native American Festival      Victoria Pool Mall      Saratoga Spa State Park 

 September 18-27  2015 World Indoor Lacrosse Championship     First ever international sporting event held 

  on Indigenous lands. Thirteen nations will compete for the championship in Syracuse  For more info 

  >http://wilc2015.com< 

September 25-27  Polishing the Silver Covenant Chain:      Building Relationships for the good of the Earth 

    Six Nations Grand River Reserve, Ontario, Canada.   To register:406-587-1002 or       email Eric Noyes: 

at   Eric@twocircles.org. 

 November 11    Canandaigua Treaty Celebration Noon till 9pm   Court house lawn Canandaigua and 

Elementary School    Commemorates the 200+ years of the treaty   parade, food, vendors, educational 

presentations, social 

 

For the Full list of 2015-16 Appointments go to :http://www.unyumc.org/news/appointments 

 

Conference Job Posting - Anyone inquiring about any open positions can go 

to http://www.unyumc.org/about/jobs as we now have an online application system for applying for open 

positions. 

 
Resource Center Links : 

Resource Center on the website: http://www.unyumc.org/resources/media-resource-center 

And the current Newsletter: http://www.unyumc.org/resources/monthly-newsletter 

 

Contact info for the Upper NY Conference is as follows: 

Upper New York Annual Conference of The United Methodist Church 

324 University Ave., 3rd Floor, Syracuse, NY  13210  

(315) 424-7878 * Toll-Free (855) 424-7878 * Fax (315) 478-4869 * Email: www.unyumc.org 

 
The District Newsletter can be found at the Oneonta District web-

site:https://sites.google.com/site/oneontadistrictumc/  and at Conference Webpage at 

:http://www.unyumc.org/district/oneonta  

See us on Face book:   Oneonta District United Methodists 

P.O. BOX 668 Oneonta NY, 13820 Phone/Fax: (607)441-5102 

https://mail.unyumc.org/owa/redir.aspx?SURL=okfHBk0VLooNuJfZPOjz-Kup0DfMrfLxVh_LfHDCWdkbO7kC-nDSCGgAdAB0AHAAOgAvAC8AdQBuAHkAdQBtAGMALgB1AHMANgAuAGwAaQBzAHQALQBtAGEAbgBhAGcAZQAxAC4AYwBvAG0ALwB0AHIAYQBjAGsALwBjAGwAaQBjAGsAPwB1AD0AOABjADYAOAA4ADgAYQA0ADQAZgBiAGQAYgA2ADMAMAA4ADYANQAzADAAZAA1AGIAOAAmAGkAZAA9ADkANwAxADYANwA4AGYANAA5ADMAJgBlAD0AOABjADYAYwA2ADAAZgBkADEANwA.&URL=http%3a%2f%2funyumc.us6.list-manage1.com%2ftrack%2fclick%3fu%3d8c6888a44fbdb63086530d5b8%26id%3d971678f493%26e%3d8c6c60fd17
mailto:%20Eric@twocircles.org
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http://www.facebook.com/pages/Oneonta-District-United-Methodists/126965997347940

